Young / Sommer LLC

JEFFREY S. BAKER
DAVID C. BRENNAN
JOSEPH F. CASTIGLIONE
JAMES A. MUSCATO II
J. MICHAEL NAUGHTON
ROBERT A. PANASCI
ALLYSON M. PHILLIPS
DEAN S. SOMMER
KEVIN M. YOUNG

LAURA K. BOMYEA E. HYDE CLARKE JESSICA ANSERT KLAMI KRISTINA M. MAGNE KRISTIN LAVIOLETTE PRATT

COUNSELORS AT LAW

EXECUTIVE WOODS, FIVE PALISADES DRIVE, ALBANY, NY 12205 Phone: 518-438-9907 • Fax: 518-438-9914



SENIOR COUNSEL KENNETH S. RITZENBERG DOUGLAS H. WARD

OF COUNSEL
SUE H.R. ADLER
ROGER FLORIO
LAUREN L. HUNT
ELIZABETH M. MORSS
SCOTT P. OLSON
RICHARD E. OSTROV
STEPHEN C. PRUDENTE
KRISTIN CARTER ROWE

PARALEGALS
ALLYSSA T. MOODY
AMY S. YOUNG

Writer's Telephone:518.438-9907 Ext. 258 solson@youngsommer.com

November 28, 2018

Via Federal Express

City of Beacon City Council 1 Municipal Plaza Beacon, New York 12508 Attn: Etha Grogan

RE: Application of Orange County-Poughkeepsie Limited Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless –7 Cross Street

Dear Ms. Grogan:

This office serves as Regional Local Counsel to Orange County-Poughkeepsie Limited Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless. By letter dated November 17, 2017, we filed an application for Special Use Permit on behalf of our client for the installation of a new small cell facility on an existing wooden utility pole located in the municipal right of way adjacent to the above referenced address.

Shortly after the submission of the application, the city began deliberating a proposed local law intended to regulate small cell facilities. Verizon Wireless agreed to place its application on hold pending the review of the small cell local law, which was formally adopted in August, 2018.

Verizon Wireless respectfully requests the City Council to reinitiate the review of the application.

To assist the City Council, Verizon Wireless has revised its Site Selection Analysis included in the original application materials to account for the new siting priorities established in the small cell local law. Please find enclosed ten (10) copies of the revised Site Selection Analysis, which confirms that the proposed small cell facility complies with the siting hierarchy contained in the small cell local law, despite the fact that the proposed facility was designed long before the City Council adopted the new hierarchy.

Please place this application on the next available meeting agenda and contact us to confirm.

Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Scott P. Olson, Esq.

Enclosure

cc: Christopher Borncamp (w/ encl.)